3.10. 2013 Clause 13

LYTTELTON/MT HERBERT COMMUNITY BOARD 19 SEPTEMBER 2013

Report of a meeting of the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert Community Board held on Thursday 19 September 2013 at 1.30pm in the Boardroom, Lyttelton Service Centre, 15 London Street, Lyttelton.

PRESENT: Paula Smith (Chairperson), Jeremy Agar, Ann Jolliffe, Claudia Reid

and Andrew Turner.

APOLOGY: An apology for absence was received and accepted from Adrian Te

Patu.

An apology for lateness was received and accepted from Claudia Reid

who arrived at 1.40pm and was absent for Clauses 13 and 14.

KARAKIA: Paula Smith gave the opening karakia.

The Board reports that:

PART A - MATTERS REQUIRING A COUNCIL DECISION

1. LYTTELTON CIVIC SQUARE DESIGN - NAME

BOARD CONSIDERATION

The Lyttelton/Mt Herbert Community Board reported to the Council at its meeting on 12 September 2013, on the Lyttelton Civic Square Design, including a recommended name for the square. The Council resolved to adopt the Board's recommendations but noted "the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert Community Board will recommend a name for the site, following further discussion with the community".

Subsequently the Board has met with representatives from Mahaanui Kurataiao (MKT) and Te Hapü o Ngäti Wheke (Rapaki). They were concerned that the original suggestion for a name for the site of "Albion Square – Ohinehouroko" would be taken as a literal translation because of the way the names were paired. They supported the name "Albion", being the oldest known name for the island of Great Britain and suggested that the waharoa at the entrance to the site be named Ohinehouroko, meaning a place of peace.

BOARD RECOMMENDATION

That the Council approve the name for the Lyttelton civic square site as *Albion Square* and that *Ohinehouroko* be the name of the waharoa.

PART B - REPORTS FOR INFORMATION

2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT

2.1 SPORT CANTERBURY - SWIM SERIES IN CORSAIR BAY

Chris Hutchinson, General Manager and Lucy Ryan, Events Coordinator from Sport Canterbury along with Scott Roberts and Stu Bryce from Surf Lifesaving New Zealand addressed the Board regarding the need to use a motorised rescue boat as part of an organised series of swim events in Corsair Bay this summer.

Motorised vessels are normally excluded from Corsair Bay, but Environment Canterbury officers had advised the Sport Canterbury organisers that a dispensation could be granted if the Community Board, as representatives of the community, agreed to the use of the vessel in these circumstances.